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Dear Parent/Carer, 
 
There has been a confirmed positive case within the school community, and we would like to bring 
your attention once again to the letter we sent out to all parents on 29 November 2021 as below to 
ensure the following measures are followed.  
 

~~~ 
 
In line with government guidance, staff will be returning to wearing face coverings in communal 
spaces at both Infant and Junior sites. We will continue with our bubble system as we did before half 
term.  
 
We ask all parents, carers and visitors to follow this guideline when you visit school. Please ensure to 
wear your face covering when you attend your child’s school performance next week.  
 
 
Please see below the government’s announcement on 27 November 2021: 
 
Information for all education and childcare settings on new measures in response to the 
identification of the Omicron variant of COVID-19 in the UK 
 
On Saturday 27 November, the Prime Minister announced new temporary measures following the 
emergence of the Omicron variant of COVID-19 in the UK.  
 
The new measures will be introduced as a precaution to slow down the spread of the variant while 
we gather more information. We will continue to keep this under review as the situation develops. 
 
Face coverings 
Face coverings should be worn in communal areas in all settings by staff, visitors and pupils or 
students in year 7 and above, unless they are exempt.  
Pupils or students (in year 7 or above) should continue to wear face coverings on public and 
dedicated school transport, unless they are exempt.  
 
 
Accordingly we have updated our Risk Assessment, which you can find on our website 
https://www.wgpacademy.org.uk/?p=5704  
 
Should you have any question, please do not hesitate to contact the academy office.  
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Mrs A Martin 
Executive Principal 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fnews%2Fprime-minister-sets-out-new-measures-as-omicron-variant-identified-in-uk-27-november-2021%3Futm_source%3D28%2520November%25202021%2520C19%26utm_medium%3DDaily%2520Email%2520C19%26utm_campaign%3DDfE%2520C19&data=04%7C01%7CEYCC_BSA%40lincolnshire.gov.uk%7C314a9bd8c5764e5ad86508d9b3192743%7Cb4e05b92f8ce46b59b2499ba5c11e5e9%7C0%7C0%7C637737742871946644%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=zWF%2Fw82UleinjSkyGejmsh%2FkHIQ7vw%2FA6w5hjiSJh4A%3D&reserved=0
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